
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Chief Information Officer, or designee, to execute a
contract amendment with Infosec Professionals, LLC, to decrease the payment limit from
$120,000 to a new payment limit of $62,000 with no change in the term of July 1, 2015
through June 30, 2016, for continuing information security services 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
The cost of $62,000 is budgeted under Org# 1055, FY2015/16 and recovered through
Security Rates charged to all County departments (based on staff count) via DoIT’s billing
process. 

BACKGROUND: 
On June 9, 2015, the Board of Supervisors approved a contract with Infosec Professionals,
LLC, to provide information security services. The sole employee of Infosec Professionals,
LLC, is Tim Carlisle, a County retiree who previously worked in the Department of
Information Technology. The original contract does not place a limit on the number of
hours Mr. Carlisle can perform services for the County. In order to avoid jeopardizing Mr.
Carlisle’s post-employment benefits under the Public Employees' Pension Reform Act of
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I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    March  8, 2016 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Chris Heck, Deputy

cc:
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Subject: Amendment to Infosec Professionals, LLC Services Contract for Informaion Security Support 



2013, he cannot perform more than 960 hours of services in any fiscal year. The contract is
being amended to limit the number of hours of services to 960 and to decrease the contract
payment limit correspondingly. 

In accordance with Administrative Bulletin No 611.0, County Departments are required to
obtain Board approval for single item purchases over $100,000. The County Administrator’s
Office has reviewed this request and recommends approval.


